
. 

 

 

   

 

   

Education Foundation Month 

Feb. 2…...Evergreen Area Meeting..Albany 

Feb. 9…...Cosmo Area Meeting..Milwaukie 

Feb. 16….All Degree Day..Myrtle Creek 

Feb. 16….Holgate Board Meeting 

Pictured left to right: Ralph Paul GS 1967-1973, Mavis Paul, RA Treasurer 1965-1969, RAP 1971-1972, IARA 

President 1977-1978, Howard Strunk GM 1968-1969, Governor  Tom McCall, Frank Shrives GM 1969-1970, SGM 

1974-1975 and Avis Shrives RA Treasurer Emeritus 1973-1978.        Does anyone know what was going on here? 

“The heart has its reasons, 

which reason knows not.”   
-Blaise Pascal 
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Two great quotes by Ronald Reagan: 

      “If we ever forget that we are One Nation Under 

God, then we will be a nation gone under.” 

  

 “Live simply, love generously, care deeply,  

              speak kindly, leave the rest to God.”  

 

                       EV Smith, Grand Master 

     Here it is the beginning of 

February, how time flies.  It feels 

like it’s the first part of January 

2018 oops I meant 2019.   

     For some reason I must have 

the winter blues, I just can’t seem 

to make any headway with all the 

things I have going on. I’m still 

working for the city of Culver, 

driving school bus when they need me, because, if you 

haven’t seen the signs at almost every school, they need 

bus drivers.  The average age of most school bus drivers 

is over 50.  So if you’re over 50 and want a job, call 

your local school. On top of all that there are the visits 

that I need to make to the Odd Fellow Lodges.  It sounds 

pretty easy, but most of my trips are to the west side of 

the Cascade Mountain Range. That’s  about 37 Lodges 

to the west and about 10 Lodges to the east of me.  

There are only 2 lodges that are less then 30 miles from 

my house, all the others are over 100 miles plus from 

my home, one way.  Oh yes, then there are family 

emergencies or honey dos, just remember God, Family, 

Country and Odd Fellows.  

     Well it's time to get started with some more of my 

visitations to the lodges, so let me apologize for not 

visiting your lodge in a more orderly and timely fashion.  

The lodges that I have visited, by the time you read this 

newsletter will have been for the  most part, mainly 

from the south to the north from the Pacific Ocean to the 

Cascade Mt Range except for The Dalles, Klamath 

Falls, and Burns that are from the east side of the state 

or as we say, “God’s Country”.   

     The lodges that I visited in January were Peninsula 

No. 128, Montezuma No. 50, Occidental No. 30, 

Spencer Butte No. 9, Lebanon No. 47, and Dierdorff  

No. 54.  In February the lodges that I hope to visit are 

Oregon No. 3 on Wed. the 13th, Villa No. 124 the 14th or 

28th,,     Mill City No. 144  and Stayton No. 64 the 14th or 

the 28th.  In March I hope to make it to Enterprise No. 

153, Freewater No. 202, Farmers No. 49, Willow No. 

66, Lexington No. 168 and my neighbor to the south of 

me Bend Lodge No. 218,  only 30 miles away.  Sorry to 

have to sign off but I must go and drive school bus. 

  

FL&T, 

EV SMITH, Grand Master 

     Our year started off great. New Years weekend 

started off raining, but then we had 2 glorious days of 

sun.  

     We are having a work Day on February 16th.  We 

have some trees down we need to get out of the way. 

We do appreciate all your help, as many hands make 

light work and it is fun to work together.   

     I want to remind everyone to make sure their Lodge 

membership cards are current BEFORE coming to the 

park.  Also Secretaries please email me a list of your 

members who attended 4 meetings in 2018. The 

members get upset if they do not get the discount, but I 

cannot give it without the list from the Lodge Secretary.   

     See you all soon, we are going to have a great year.    

 

In FL&T, 

Mary and Park Staff 
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     A note to all Rebekah Lodges,  March is Arthritis 

Month. Collect your change, plan a “fun”-raiser. Please 

make sure any money sent in for this committee goes  to 

the RA Secretary with the words “Arthritis Fund” in the 

memo line of the check. Mary needs to know where the 

money goes. Thanks. 

     To the RA Executive Committee, we will have a 

meeting on Saturday, February 9th at Samaritan Lodge in 

Milwaukie. The Executive Meeting will be held right 

after the Area Meeting is adjourned.  I hope most of you 

can make it. Any ideas, business or questions?  Please 

bring them with you.  

     Make sure to check my itinerary for the visitations I 

have this month. Your attendance is very welcome. We 

need to support our lodges. And I love seeing all of you 

wherever I am. 

     I hope this month brings you lots of Love and 

Friendship.  Remember our sisters and brothers who are 

unable to attend meetings. Thank you to everyone who 

has supported and sent messages to me. Hope to see all 

of you as I travel down the road. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth, 

Denice Meeuwsen, President 

 

Be Grateful for all the Troubles 

you don’t have…. 

     This past month has been a 

real change in our lives. The 

husband, Dad and “bread 

winner” here is one of the many 

that are considered “non-

essential” and has been off work 

for the past 26 days. I keep 

hoping to hear of some miracle that has been found 

but so far nothing in sight. He’s bored, I’m stressed, 

the stove is on all the time filled with goodies that I’m 

baking, besides that I’m cooking dinner almost every 

night. The family is enjoying all the love and 

attention. But soon enough I’ll be on the road again. 

     Life is not always what we expect but we have to 

live with what is dealt to us on an everyday basis, I 

suppose. The year 2019 has a bit of a kink in it but I’m 

looking forward to getting my visitations done and 

with only 4 more months to go I’m ready to get into 

the planning phase of our sessions.  

     New officers should be in place and installed by 

April 1st. If you have the same officers you don’t need 

to have an installation. Our DDP Liz Adams has the 

members repeat the obligation instead. I’ve always felt 

that was a nice touch to things. It tends to put into 

perspective what is expected of us.  

     For those who are worried about my mental GPS?? 

Yes, I’m still getting off track a bit but finding my 

way to where I need to be. In the next few months I 

will be finishing the Area meetings. Please make sure 

to send the letters back I’ve mailed out to you, Some I 

will be calling or emailing because I haven’t heard 

from you.  

     I also have seals for the unwritten work. I might 

have missed a couple of sisters this past fall. Remind 

me please if I haven’t gotten them to you.  

Here are a few special dates SGL/IARA has on the 

calendar.  

March 23rd: Schuyler Colfax Day, the author of our 

Rebekah Degree 

Month of March: Arthritis Month 

April 20th:  Make a Difference Day 

April 26th: Founders Day, Commemorating 

the 200th Anniversary of the IOOF 

 

 

“Love is a condition in which  

the happiness of another person  

is essential to your own.” – Robert Heinlein  

Feb. 2….Evergreen Area Meeting..Host Beulah No. 35 

   Albany..9 am Registration..10 am Meeting 

Feb. 9….Cosmo Area Meeting..Host Rose City No. 170 

   Samaritan Hall..Milwaukie..9 am Registration   

   10 am Meeting..RA Executive Meeting follows    

Feb. 12...Pearl No. 47..Lebanon..6 pm potluck..Meeting 

   Following 

Feb. 16...Holgate Board Meeting..9 am 

Feb. 18...Lorane No. 252..Lorane 6 pm potluck..Meeting 

   Following 

Feb. 19...Mamie No. 20..Coquille..Meeting 2 pm 
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Brothers and Sisters, 

     I would like to thank all of the 

Odd Fellow and Rebekah 

secretaries for completing their 

annual reports online. The Grand 

Lodge offered to assist Rebekah 

Assembly Secretary, Mary 

Houle’ this year by setting up 

and managing the online reports and working with the 

secretaries to complete them. I’m sure next year the 

reports will be a lot easier for them to do. One important 

thing, is that you do not need to mail the report back to 

Mary or the Grand Lodge office. Each time you make an 

entry your answer is saved on the drive. There is no 

need to save the report. When you enter any of the 

answers, the drive automatically saves it for you. If you 

want to print a copy for your Lodge find the print 

symbol at the top left of the page and tap it, then a page 

will appear. Look to the right of the screen that appeared 

and you will see a blue tab that says “NEXT”. Tap on 

that tab and a PDF version to print will appear. This is 

the same for both the Financial page and the 

Membership page.  

 

In F L & T 

Ronald Kunze, Grand Secretary 

Happy February, 

     The New Year is going well for 

me and I hope it is going well for 

you. Have a wonderful Valentine’s 

Day and visit a member who may 

be a bit lonely. 

     Thank you to all of the 

secretaries who have their annual 

reports completed. I know the new online reports were 

different and challenging. If you have not completed 

your annual report please give me a call and we can 

finish it over the phone. After this first year of online 

annual reports it should get easier.  

     The paperwork for selecting District Deputy 

Presidents, Lodge Deputy President, Delegates and 

Alternates should be at all lodges by now. Please get the 

slips back to me as soon as you can so that President 

Denice and I can get to work preparing for your Oregon 

Rebekah Assembly Sessions.  

     Everyone should have their 2019 - 2020 lodge 

officers elected by now. District Deputy Presidents 

should be making sure that everyone is qualified to be 

installed.  

     We close the financial books for the year at the end 

of February, so if your lodge has any donations they 

would like to have recorded for the year please get them 

to me by February 25th. Also, please get any legislation, 

resolutions or petitions to me so that they can be given 

to the appropriate committee and be ready for sessions. 

     Be sure to save May 15 - 17 for Rebekah Assembly 

Sessions in Seaside. Come and join us for some 

friendship, love and truth while we do the work of our 

Order. 

 

Fraternally, 

Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

Oh, if it be to choose and call thee mine, Love, 

thou art every day my Valentine! - Thomas Hood 

If Valentine’s Day did not exist,  

no flowers, gifts or cards, 

we'd search to find another way  

to send you our regards. 

We must communicate to you  

appreciation and respect, 

hoping our heartfelt message  

has a warm and good effect. 

But Valentine's Day is here again,  

so we send this poem to say: 

you're extraordinary, special, rare;  

Happy Valentine's Day!  ~ By Joanna Fuchs 

If any Lodge wants to link their website to the Grand Lodge website, they can create a link or button  

on their website using the following address: http://www.oregonioof.org/ 

http://www.oregonioof.org/
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Hello everybody, 

     I hope that you all had a great 

New Year and I hope that your 

year is already going well.  I was 

able to spend Christmas with my 

family at my grandparent’s house, 

and New Year’s at my cousins’ 

house.  Both were extraordinarily 

fun and I had a wonderful time. 

     During the past month I have already been preparing 

for Theta Rho Assembly, with a lot of typing and 

putting things together.  It has been stressful, but fun!  I 

hope that everybody will find it to be both fun and 

educational. 

     This month I have my first visit with Spunky 

Bluebirds No. 93, and I am ecstatic to see all of their 

members both old and new, and how their club functions 

out of Theta Rho Assembly.  I hope that I will find 

everybody well. 

 

In Happiness Through Service, 

Bethany Struthers,  

President of the Theta Rho Assembly of Washington 

     The Grand Encampment had a 

great weekend at Jones Park, sunny 

and 80 degrees in January! OK, so 

maybe only half of that was true, 

but it was sunny just didn’t quite get 

up to 80. 

     We were a small but mighty group which included 

two of our newest Encampment members, Bob and 

Christine Ladd.  It was fun to have them with their 

excitement and fresh new ideas.  Sheryl Rohde came 

and worked with us on team building and how to Boost 

The Encampment. We came away with some plans for 

new events and a smooth transition with the officers that 

will be installed at our session in May. 

     I really appreciated the support from Paran 

Encampment  No. 29 for donating the main course for 

both potluck dinners and the culinary skills of PGP  KC 

Carr,  Paran’s  “Official Chef”. 

     My congratulations to Willamette Encampment No. 

2. When I visited they initiated a new member and 

accepted 3 transfers.  They are doing what we all need to 

do to keep our Encampments growing and healthy.  It 

was an honor to be able to witness the growth of this 

Encampment.  

     From our work at Jones Park we have planned a 

“Sock Hop” for our session May 14 in Seaside.  More 

information will be provided, but I hope you can all get 

behind this friendly competition! 

 

In F.H. & C, 

GP Lisa Corda 

     Dale Bolen and Kim 

Walters joined Golden 

Rule Encampment in 

D e c e m b e r .  G r a n d 

Patriarch Lisa Corda, 

sponsor,  and Chief 

Pa t r ia rch  Mer r i l ea 

Manning welcomed them 

along with eight other 

members. 
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     Our annual Christmas bake sale was a huge success, 

the biggest ever.  We offered a variety of cookies, 

candies, cakes and miscellaneous flavors of loaves of 

bread.  Sande Maxwell, Tara Wigle and Alice Pellham 

were the sales people. 

     We gave our annual donation to the community 

Christmas baskets, which the Lorane Fire Department 

delivered to those in need. 

     We have a new roof on our restroom; which was 

added on to the hall.  This was accomplished by 

Jonathon Wigle, who chose this project as his Eagle 

Scout project.  He was able to complete the job at no 

cost to us by getting donations to cover the costs of 

materials.  He did a real good job. 

 

Alice Pellham 

     May 14th will be the biggest “Sock Hop” the Grand 

Encampment has ever planned.  You say you can’t 

dance, that doesn’t really matter because this Sock Hop 

won’t include a dance contest.  The competition will be 

between all the Encampments in Oregon and which one 

will donate the most socks for the homeless. The socks 

must be new, and the winning Encampment will  take 

home an awesome prize.  Want to double the chances 

for your Encampment to win and do the most good for 

the homeless community?  Enlist the assistance of your 

Odd Fellow and Rebekah Lodges to bring new socks to 

be put in with your donations.  This will be a friendly 

competition, but a little “Trash Talk” will be allowed.  

One great thing about this “Sock Hop” is that the socks 

collected will not all be taken to the Portland area.  We 

will be asking your District Deputy Grand Patriarch to 

take your sock donation back to your area to be given to 

a local agency that helps the homeless community.  So it 

is time to get busy, start collecting new socks (pairs are 

best!) bring them all to Seaside on May 14th and let’s see 

how much good the Encampments and Lodges do when 

they combine and show their “Strength in Numbers” to 

help the homeless.  Which Encampment will take home 

the prize and bragging rights?? 

     Grand Master E.V. Smith went straight from driving 

school bus in Madras, to driving the snowy mountain 

passes and into Portland rain, to visit Peninsula Lodge 

No. 128 on January 8. Traveling to visit lodges is a big 

part of being Grand Master and takes a lot of planning 

and coordinating of schedules. Peninsula was very 

honored and grateful for the effort required for the 

Grand Master to visit us, especially during winter.  

     The Grand Master gave a nice speech explaining his 

reasons behind his selected program and charities. He 

also gave the lodge some great advice on simpler ways 

to change a motion without needing to make lengthy 

amendments. After the meeting, he toured Peninsula's 

secure break room for Portland police officers, and was 

entertained with a musical presentation by the 

Muscovites. The Grand Master is himself a Muscovite, 

as have been the last five Grand Masters of Oregon. The 

current Grand Masters of Oregon, Washington and 

Idaho are all Muscovites, and  the Muscovites have been 

working hard to support their charities and keep them 

entertained. 

     The IOOF was founded in 

the USA 200 years ago. I 

thought it would be great fun 

for us guys to grow facial hair 

and have pictures taken at our 

2019 Grand Session.  So, let’s 

get our old timey look going.       

 

In FL&T,  

Lloyd“Pinky”Stiewig, PGM  

How do I love thee? 

Let me count the way s.  - Elizabeth Barrett Browning 
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Eldon Bartlett  Montezuma Odd Fellow Lodge No. 50  Hillsboro 

Cameron Dale Seitz  Montezuma Odd Fellow Lodge No. 50  Hillsboro 

Galen Wisdom  Mt. Jefferson Odd Fellow Lodge No. 196  Madras 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

     I would like to ask your help.  December, 2018 has 

come and gone.  Many of us received Christmas Cards 

in the mail from different organizations asking for 

donations.  Many are great groups, but now what do we 

do with the cards? 

     I have a solution, and it will help me with the cards 

that are delivered to the three buildings at the Holgate 

Complex in December from the Odd Fellow and 

Rebekah organization.  If you would like to donate your 

extra cards it would be appreciated.  Feel free to drop 

them off at the Grand Lodge Office and Melinda or Ron 

will see the I get them, or you can mail them either to 

the Grand Lodge Office or to my home address: Kathy 

Lake 3214 SE Holgate Blvd.  Apt. 107, Portland, OR  

97202. 

     I appreciate all of the help that you send my way.  I 

feel blessed by having such a wonderful family that 

includes all of you around the state.  This year will be 

my fifth year of getting the cards ready to send out for 

the Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly President. 

Between the three buildings there are around 250 cards 

to deliver.  

      I thank Jody Morris for asking me if I would like to 

handle this job, after I moved into Kennilworth Park 

Plaza four years ago. 

 

In Friendship, Love & Truth, 

Kathy Lake  

     Seafoam Rebekah Lodge presented our annual 

charity donations on December 10th to the community 

organizations as follows: 

Lincoln County Children Advocacy Center…..$1000.00 

Lincoln City Women’s Crisis Center………….$2000.00 

Community Meal Program/Episcopal Parish….$1000.00 

North Lincoln Fire Department...……………..$1000.00 

Lincoln City Eagles Christmas Baskets……….$1000.00 

Business for excellence in Youth/Backpack Program 

………………………………………………...$2000.00 

Lincoln City Senior Meals on Wheels………...$1000.00 

Warm and Dry Program for homeless & needy in 

Lincoln City…………………………………...$1000.00 

H.E.L.P. (Homeless, Education & Literacy Program)… 

………………………………………………...$1000.00 

Jurisdictional Joint Youth Committee………...$1000.00 

Oregon Arthritis Fund………………………...$1000.00 

IOOF Friendship Fund………………………..$1000.00 

     We were honored to have with us Past Grand Master 

Patty Fries and Grand Warden Lloyd Fries. 

Pictured above: representatives from the organizations 

that came to receive their checks. 
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a general assembly of the Order was held in the State 

House of Representatives. A banquet followed with "a 

program of fun and mirth under the direction of the 

Muscovites."  

     When Chemeketa celebrated its centennial in 1952, 

the Capital Journal ran a “Special I.O.O.F.” edition 

dedicated to Salem’s Odd Fellows. 

     Now in its 167th year, 

Chemeketa No. 1, the 

first Odd Fellows lodge in 

the Pacific Northwest, is 

still active and thriving. 

With over 130 members, 

it’s a great example for 

all Oregon lodges, with a 

history we all can be 

proud of! 

     Chemeketa Lodge No. 1 was first lodge to be 

chartered in the Oregon Territory, which at that time 

included all of Oregon, Washington, Idaho, and parts of 

Wyoming and Montana.  

     Chemeketa was founded in 1852 under the leadership 

and initiative of General Eli Mosley Barnum. He was the 

first Grand Master of the Oregon Territory, and the 

namesake Barnum Lodge No. 7. He was also one of the 

first trustees of Willamette University. In 1853 he was 

commissioned to supervise construction of the Oregon 

Territory Capitol Building, and in 1854 he was appointed 

Adjutant General of the Territorial Militia. 

     At the end of the first year of Odd Fellowship in 

Oregon, Chemeketa lodge had 33 members. From there 

the Order took off like a rocket. Lodges were instituted 

around the state, and two more opened in Salem - 

Anniversary Lodge No. 13, instituted in 1866, and Olive 

Lodge No. 18 in 1868. 

     Burying the dead was the major focus of Chemeketa 

Lodge and an obligation they fulfilled without prejudice. 

Records show that Chemeketa’s Odd Fellows Rural 

Cemetery provided burials for African-Americans, 

Chinese, Japanese, orphans, inmates, and the homeless.  

     Salem’s Odd Fellows earned the respect and 

admiration of their community. When Chemeketa laid the 

cornerstone for their building on June 13, 1900, it was 

such a big deal, even the schools were closed to allow the 

students to attend. 

     In 1919 Salem was chosen to host the Grand Lodge 

Session. Over 3,200 Odd Fellows and Rebekahs attended. 

     On January 10, 2019 Chemeketa Lodge No. 1 

celebrated it's 166th anniversary with a nice dinner and 

fundraiser. We had 50 people (members plus family) 

there. We had pulled pork sandwiches from our in-house 

BBQ place, “Roger That BBQ”, plus potluck sides and 

desserts. As typical for Odd Fellows, we had a lot of 

food! It was a nice evening and we also asked for 

donations to Taylor's House. Two years ago, a homeless 

teen named Taylor died on the streets of Salem in the 

winter. Taylor's House opened just a month ago and has 

12 homeless teens living there. The goal is to reunite 

them with some family through counseling. Our lodge 

collected $415 to donate to the house. 

 

Trey Anderson 
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Gold Hill Odd Fellow Lodge No. 129 

Kimberly Todd  Colleen Dolan 

David Todd 

Oregon Odd Fellow Lodge No. 3 

Jenna Ferren   Ryan Herkamp 

Gayle Kirkpatrick 

Albany Odd Fellow Lodge No. 4 

Sidney D. Carter  Mike Cunningham 

Dale A. Brown   Jose Bulderas 

Ronald Owen   Elda Owen 

Gold Hill Odd Fellow Lodge No. 129 

April Libby Coleman 

Chemeketa Odd Fellow Lodge No. 1 

Bob Shackelford  Richard Burton 

Christina Lahoda  Ciara Annen 

Todd Swanson 

     The Odd Fellows and Rebekah Pilgrimage for Youth 

Committee has been hard at work to meet all the 

requirements of the National Pilgrimage Committee so 

Oregon can participate in the program.  We are 

preparing By-Law changes that will be reviewed and, 

hopefully approved at the Grand Lodge session in May.  

The Committee will be working with the Grand Lodge 

IT Committee in hopes that our required paperwork can 

be made available on the website for all Lodges and 

Areas to have instant access to the information they 

need.  We did make the decision that all Delegates to be 

sent from Oregon must be a resident of Oregon or an 

ACTIVE member of an Oregon United Youth Group or 

Theta Rho.    Students that live in another jurisdiction 

will be encouraged to contact that state’s Grand Lodge 

so they can participate in their own jurisdiction The 

Committee will have the guidelines and criteria ready in 

time to send a delegation of students from Oregon for 

the 2020 Pilgrimage Tour!  This Committee encourages 

all to keep working on fund raising efforts to help pay 

additional costs and sponsor students in your area.  

Every Student who has participated has described the 

Pilgrimage tour as a “Life Changing” experience.  Let’s 

keep changing our young people’s lives in a positive 

way! 

Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 319-5159 

 E-mail ………….…..grandsecretary@oregonioof.org 

 Website…………………..http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master…………………………...evsmithjr@gmail.com 

              Phone…………………………………(541) 546-4444 

RA President………………...denicemeeuwsen.flt@gmail.com 

 Phone………………………………...(503) 324-7615 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary…………….Cell (541) 556-7426 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...assistant@oregonioof.org 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

Time is too slow for those who wait,  

too swift for those who fear,  

too long for those who grieve,  

too short for those who rejoice,  

but for those who love, time is eternity.  

- Henry Van Dyke 
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     The Sovereign Grand Master has proclaimed 

February as Educational Foundation month.  So this 

would be a great time for our membership to consider 

making a donation.  We have been blessed with having 

members from Oregon receive scholarships from this 

Foundation.  The Educational Foundation is the oldest 

project of the IOOF, established in 1927.   

     Also for the Rebekah Lodges, in their Rules of the 

Order it states that each Lodge hold a coin drill for the 

Christine Smith Graduate Studies Scholarship.  This is a 

great time to honor one of our Past Presidents. 

     It’s time to think about starting on the application 

process for the scholarships that the Educational 

Foundation offers.  The deadline is May 15th.  The 

applications are on line at www.ioof.org.  If you have 

questions I will be more than happy to help you.  You 

can contact me at dvbeav@proaxis.com or by phone at 

541-259-2373.  

  

Vickie Beaver, PP IARA, Ed. Foudation Board Member 

Wouldn’t it be great to see the Pendleton Lodge below 

confer the Degrees.  The sign at the back says “ We go 

Any Place, Any Time, to Confer Any Degree” 

http://www.ioof.org
mailto:dvbeav@proaxis.com
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Holiday Inn Nampa, 16245 N Merchant Way, Nampa, ID  83687 

Phone 208-468-0944 or 888-480-0427 

Make your own Reservation directly to the Hotel. Mention NW Association IOOF 

$134.00 Includes Breakfast   Cut-off date is March 20, 2019 

 

Name & Title 

Unit(s) and Titles, as many as needed 

IOOF         Rebekah                Encampment         

 

Pre-Registration Fee, Per Person, All Units                 $20.00  $ 

Registration at Door                     $25.00  $ 

Saturday Lunch ( Potato Bar)                   $18.00  $ 

General Banquet (Dinner Buffet)                   $45.00  $ 

                           Total Enclosed  $ 

 

Saturday Night’s Banquet: Casual Atire 

Theme: Teddy Bear’s Picnic (Bring Your Teddy bear) 

 

Please Make Checks Out To TOM ASHLEY  

(be sure to write NW Association in the Memo Line) 

 

Send Registration and Check to: Georgia Wickham 

221 Parkview Lane # 104 

Caldwell, ID  83605 

 

If you have any questions, please call Tom Ashley 208-466-2852  

or Georgia Wickham 208-409-7130 
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